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THE COUNCIL

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

MARY MASTROPAOLO, DIRECTOR

COMMITTEE ON PARKS, RECREATION, CULTURAL AFFAIRS AND

INTERNATIONAL INTERGROUP RELATIONS

Council Member Wendell Foster, Chairman

INT. NO. 1015
By: Council Members Pinkett, Carrion, Foster and Robinson; also Council Members Nelson, O’Donovan and Abel
TITLE:  
In relation to a square name, Deputy Inspector Anthony J. Falco Square, Borough of Brooklyn.

INTENT:
This legislation would name the four sides of a city block, by adding additional signs, as Deputy Inspector Anthony J. Falco Square.

ANALYSIS AND BACKGROUND:


The following biographical information was provided by the New York Police Department and by Council Member Pinkett.


Police Inspector Anthony J. Falco was born on April 15, 1947 in Brooklyn. He attended St. Joseph's Grammar School and Buswick High School. In July 1965, he entered the United States Air Force where he served until he was honorably discharged in 1969. 


On June 25, 1973 Anthony Falco joined the New York City Police Department and was assigned to uniformed patrol in the 108th Precinct and, thereafter, to the 23rd Precinct. 



In 1981 he was assigned as an investigator in the Brooklyn North Narcotics Bureau and soon thereafter, was promoted to the rank of Detective and assigned to the Manhattan Robbery Squad. 


In 1984 he was promoted to the rank of Sergeant and assigned to patrol duties and Anti-Crime duties in the 24th Precinct.  In 1985, he was assigned to the Queens District Attorney’s office where he supervised criminal investigations on organized crime figures. 



After he was promoted to the rank of Lieutenant, he was assigned to the 19th  Precinct and then the 102nd Precinct.  In 1994, he was assigned as the Commanding Officer of the 88th Precinct in Fort Greene, Brooklyn; where he forged an outstanding relationship with the Brooklyn North community.  His crime reduction strategies were the model used throughout the City.  In 1996 in the 88th Precinct, felonies were reduced by thirty percent; the largest reduction in crime throughout the City.  


In December 1996, he was elevated to the rank of Deputy Inspector, remaining as the Commanding Officer of the 88th Precinct. 

In June 1998, he was assigned to command all of the Detectives in the Brooklyn North Detective Bureau and in Narcotics.  Also in that year, he was promoted to the rank of Inspector and assigned as the Adjutant at Strategic Command, Brooklyn North. 


While pursing his career, Anthony Falco found time to achieve a Bachelor’s Degree from SUNY Old Westbury and he worked toward his Master’s Degree.  In addition, he was a graduate of the Police Management Institute at Columbia University. 



During his 27-year career, he was awarded 35 medals and proclamations commending his achievements to the people of the City of New York.  On June 28, 2000, Anthony Falco died after battling cancer.


Above all, Anthony Falco loved his wife Deborah, to whom he was married for 20 years, and his two children, nine-year old Kaitlin Anita and five-year old Anthony Peter.  His spare time was spent attending the children’s soccer games. 


 This proposed local law will co-name the four streets surrounding the block on which the 88th Precinct is located in honor of Deputy Inspector Anthony J. Falco.

UPDATE:
On December 18, 2001 the Committee on Parks, Recreation, Cultural Affairs and International Intergroup Relations adopted Int. No. 1015 by a vote of 7:0:0.

